1

1

2
3
4
5

6
7

8
9

10

M IN UT E S

11

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMM
ITTEE

12

Co un cil of the Co un ty of
Ma ui

13

Co un cil Ch am ber

14

Jun e 15 , 200 4

15
16
17
18
19

20
21
22
23

24
25

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT RE
PORTERS, INC .
(80 8)

52 4-2 09 0

BF 6/15/04

2

1

CONVENE:

9:03 a.m.

2

PRESENT:

Councilmember
Councilmember
Councilmember
Councilmember
Councilmember
Councilmember
Councilmember
Councilmember

EXCUSED:

Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson, Member

STAFF:

Tamara R. Koller, Legislative Analyst
Shelly Espeleta, Legislative Analyst
Camille Sakamoto, Committee Secretary

ADMIN. :

Ty Yoshimi, Accounting System Administrator,
Department of Finance
Greg King, Purchasing Agent, Deputy Director,
Department of Finance
Don Medeiros, Deputy Director,
Department of Transportation
(Item 42)
Gilbert Coloma-Agaran, Director,
Department of Public Works and
Environmental Management (Item 29)
Cary Yamashita, Acting Engineering Division
Chief, Department of Public Works and
Environmental Management (Item 29)
Brian T. Moto, Corporation Counsel,
Department of the Corporation Counsel

OTHERS:

Item 42: Tom Blackburn Rodriguez,
Maui Economic Opportunity, Inc.

PRESS:

Ilima Loomis, The Maui News

3
4
5

G. Riki Hokama, Chair
Wayne K. Nishiki, Vice-Chair
Robert Carroll, Member
Dain P. Kane, Member
Danny A. Mateo, Member
Michael J. Molina, Member
Joseph Pontanilla, Member
Charmaine Tavares, Member

6

7
8
9

10
11

12
13
14
15
16
17

18
19
20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

The Council's Committee on Budget

22

and Finance shall come to order.

This is the 15th

23

of June, 2004.

24

Mr. Carroll, Mr. Kane, Mr. Mateo, Mr. Molina,

25

Mr. Nishiki, Mr. Pontanilla, and Ms. Tavares.

Present this morning are members
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2

3

Excused/ Ms. Johnson.
ITEM NO.4:

3

4
5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

QUARTERLY REPORTS FOR THE FISCAL YEAR
JULY 1, 2003 TO JUNE 30, 2004 (AS OF
SEPTEMBER 30, 2003, DECEMBER 31, 2003, AND
MARCH 31, 2004 (C.C. Nos. 03-293, 03-294,
04-60, 04-144)

Members, we have three items for the

6

Committee's review this morning. Let us first go to

7

Item No.4, the quarterly report for the Fiscal Year

8

July 1st, 2003 to June 30th, 2004.

9

receipt, Members, of various quarterly reports, with

We are in

10

the last one through communication 04-144 from

11

Mr. Regan, Director of Finance, which is the report

12

as of March 31st, third quarter.

13

have Mr. Yoshimi from the Department of Finance,

14

along with our head Corporation Counsel Mr. Moto,

15

and also in attendance is Mr. King, if need be.

This morning we

16

Before I ask for the Administration's

17

comments, is there anyone wishing to provide

18

testimony on the agenda this morning?

19

we had any requests for testimony?

20

MS. SAKAMOTO:

No .

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

22
23

Staff, have

Chair will allow a few

more minutes before closing testimony for this day.
Members, under Item 4, first we will ask

24

Mr. Yoshimi if he has any comments he would share

25

with the Committee this morning.
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4

MR. YOSHIMI:

Mr. Chairman, as it relates to the quarterly

2

report, we've come to the Committee at prior

3

meetings and discussed possible revisions to the

4

report for I guess more easily readable reports and

5

more information.

6

certain information like the percentage over and

7

under the budget as it relates to the revenues and

8

expenditures, and subsequent to that the --

9

December's quarterly report we had included amended

10

budgets as compared to the original budget with the

11

actual to date and the over and under based on the

12

most recent amended budget.

Since then we had included

This format in the March 31st quarterly

13
14

report is similar to the required supplementary

15

reports that we submit in the CAFR that's part of

16

the GASB-34 requirements where we show original and

17

amended budget with the actual and the variance.

18

The percentage over and under is not required in the

19

CAFR, but as requested by the Committee we had

20

included that column too.

21

comment.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I guess that's our

Thank you, Mr. Yoshimi.

Members r

23

any questions?

The Chair will allow questions, of

24

course/ on this third quarter report, but be aware

25

that we also have within this item the first quarter
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1

report as of September 30th, we have the second

2

quarter report as of December 30th, as well as the

3

report from Mr. Coloma-Agaran, Director of Public

4

Works, regarding the first quarter program measures

5

for our landfill diversion, including grant revenue.
I'll ask the members for their questions at

6
7

this time.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Ms. Tavares, any questions?

those columns.

Yes, thank you for putting in
I think it makes it more readable.

10

My question is in the percentage budget over and

11

under.

12

estimate or of the amended?

Is that the percentage of the original

13

MR. YOSHIMI:

Of the amended, I believe.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Of the amended.

So if we read

15

this chart correctly, then, on the first page that

16

has the revenues, the real property tax, so if we go

17

down to the TAT line, the 47 percent represents that

18

47 percent has been collected of the 16 million; is

19

that correct?

20

MR. YOSHIMI:

That is correct.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So based on that, because it's

22

paid twice annually, are we expecting there to be a

23

shortfall?

24

percent.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Because it should be, if we're even, 50

Excuse me, Chair, can we get a point
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6

of reference?

I apologize.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, I'm sorry.

Thank you.
It's the first -- it's the first

5

page of the revenues, and it's in the graphic

6

overview section.

7
8

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is that by category, revenue budge

ordinance by category, Ms. Tavares, the top heading?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, uh-huh, revenue budget

10

ordinance by category.

11

page in from the beginning of the book.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It's the third

fourth

Okay.
Under third quarter.

Third quarter.
Yeah, okay.

Is where -- as of March 31st.
Thank you, Chair.

Okay, thank you.

Please continue.

Yeah, Mr. Yoshimi clarified that

20

the budget percentage is of the amended estimates.

21

And my question was about the TAT line, where it

22

says 47 percent.

23

percent is what has been collected of the 16 million

24

that's the budget estimate.

25

because we get two payments a year, that we may be

So I would assume that that 47

So based on that,
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1

running behind, because if it was even it would be

2

50 percent collected.

3

look at in the end that we're going to be short if

4

the next section is 47 percent again -- or it would

5

be

6

but has it been traditional that the second payment

7

from TAT has been higher than the first payment?

94

percent, I guess, if we just times it by two,

B

MR. YOSHIMI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10
11

12

Is there any reason for us to

MR. YOSHIMI:

That is correct.
That's correct?

Because usually the winter months are the

high months.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

later.

14

MR. YOSHIMI:

Okay.

So that would be coming in

Yeah, but if you look at the 47 percent,

15

that represents the collection as compared to the

16

budget, the differential.

17

actually

IB

percentage is the variance, which is now 7.5, about,

19

that we have left to collect.

20

21

B.5

million, yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

MR. YOSHIMI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

So the budget

So it's 47 percent left to

collect, then?

22

24

The collection to date is

Correct.
Oh, okay.

different than what I said.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, so that's
It's the opposite.

Right, right.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

SOl okaYI based on that l then l

2

you're saying the second payment is going to be

3

higherl then we can expect those revenues in total

4

to be higher?

5

MR. YOSHIMI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

WeIll historically it has been.
Okay.

So there's no need for us

to be concerned about this particular --

8

MR. YOSHIMI:

That's correct.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Are there any things -- any issues

10

in the -- in that budget -- revenue budget ordinance

11

by categorYI page that is a flag for you that we

12

should be looking at or we should be aware of?

13

MR. YOSHIMI:

None that I can see offhand.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you/ Chair.

Thank you.

16

Mr. Yoshimi?

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Pontanilla l questions for

NO

I

Chair.

Mr. Nishiki?
No.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Mateo?
No.

Mr. Kane?
No.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Carroll?

Okay.

We also have on the

2

next page expenditures by department/ and the last

3

page under number 1 is Countywide expenditures.

4

questions on those areas either by department or

5

Countywide?

6

Any

Ms. Tavares.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah/ thank you.

I'm looking at

7

the Public Works general line/ and under the actual

8

or the percentage that they still have to expend is

9

23 percent; is that correct?

10

MR. YOSHIMI:

Yes/ that is correct.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

that line?

13

MR. YOSHIMI:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Now/ is the garage services within

Yes.
It looks like it is.

So if we go

and/ Members/

15

to where the garage services is

16

it's in the last section.

17

8 of where it becomes the printout looking stuff.

18

So it's in the section that's 5/ expenditures/ SA/

19

operations by activities.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

Oh/ shoot.

It's on page

Okay.
It's after the section that has

the main big columns.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay/ what page is that?

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Page 8.

Page 8/ okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And then garage services program

2

is the next to the last bunch of entries.

3

Section 5A.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5A,

Okay, thank you.
The reason I'm asking about this

6

in particular is where I think we're all aware of

7

the news article that came out about the gas

8

shortage in the County of Maui.

9

doesn't point out something like that, then this

And if this report

10

report isn't of much use to the workings of the

11

Department.

12

program that they have 28.1 percent, so that

13

means -- to me, that means that they

14

spending at a rate where they're going to have

15

savings.

16

should be at 25 percent at the third quarter and

17

they're over that.

18

get flagged out?

19

seeing -- for noticing that something like the line

20

item for gas -- gasoline was being depleted at a

21

rate that would have them utilizing funds other than

22

from what their individual line item was for that?

23

MR. YOSHIMI:

So I note that on the garage services

they are

Because if it were purely mathematical, it

So how does something like that
Or who would be responsible for

The garage services program that you're

24

looking at is part of the Highway Fund program.

25

area that we -- that's running short right now is
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under the General Fund under special maintenance of

2

which the General Fund garage is under.

3
4

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay, where is that in these

details?
MR. YOSHIMI:

That's part of the special maintenance

6

program, just --

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

MR. YOSHIMI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh

l

just above it?

The top quarter of the page, program 45,000.
Okay, so that's the one showing --

10

MR. YOSHIMI:

Special maintenance.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- 15.3 percent?

12

MR. YOSHIMI:

The garage is one of the

Correct.

13

program -- I mean one of the appropriations within

14

the special maintenance program as part of the

15

Highway Fund -- I mean, I'm sorry, General Fund

16

garage.

17

buys gas for pretty much the rest of the County, of

18

which the Special Revenue Funds reimburses them, and

19

they're part of this special maintenance program.

20

What happens is the General Fund garage

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So, Mr. Yoshimi, with all of these

21

reports that are produced, then how is it that a

22

Department used this in such a way that they would

23

know that they're going to, say, be running short of

24

money in a particular program or in a particular

25

aspect of a program?

This is not the only report
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2
3

4
5

the departments receive/ right?
MR. YOSHIMI:

Correct.

it's just showing the program total.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

MR. YOSHIMI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

So they get a real nitty-gritty

for each --

6

8

This is a high level report where

Correct.
-- object code and sub-object

code/ right?
MR. YOSHIMI:

Correct.

In addition to this report the

10

department also gets a report that shows all the

11

different index codes that make up that special

12

maintenance program of which we have about -- maybe

13

about 10 or 12, and within each of the indexes we

14

have a report that shows by sub-object too.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Is it your division or your

16

section's responsibility to flag certain areas for

17

the departments or you just give them the reports

18

and it's actually the department that would then

19

take a look at

20

MR. YOSHIMI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MR. YOSHIMI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Yeah.
The latter?

Correct.
Thank you.

Mr. Yoshimi/ maybe to help the Committee/

the IFAS report is updated every four weeks for the
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1

departments to get a more updated status of where

2

their funds

3

MR. YOSHIMI:

fund levels are?

Every month we give all the departments all

4

of their reports by indexes and program

5

high level similar to this quarterly format

6

then we drill down to the index code and within the

7

index codes by sub-object codes.

8

close the month about

9

the -- after the month end and we submit the reports

10

11
12

both in the
t

and

So every month we

saYt the second week within

to the departments for their review.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

And this is on a regular

basis that the reports are provided.

13

MR. YOSHIMI:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

t

t

Correct.
OkaYt thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla

t

questions

for Mr. Yoshimi?

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

NOt

Chair.

Mr. Nishiki?
No.

Mr. Molina?
No.

Mr. Mateo?

Mr. Kane?

Mr. Carroll?

OkaYt

22

is there other areas that the members have questions

23

on

24

just wanted to ask t in comparison from the previous

25

years

t

other departments

t

t

any revenues?

One thing I

how is our public service company program
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working r the revenue from those taxes r Mr. Yoshimi?

2

Is it pretty much now on a more regular basis?

3

mean we have a good handle of that revenue stream

4

and how the moneyls going to continue to flow in the

5

county per year?

6

MR. YOSHIMI:

That is correct.

I

Itls pretty much

7

established as far as the history as far as how much

8

we collecting from each of the companies r and we had

9

some inquiries into one of the telephone companies

10

where they had cut back drastically their remittence

11

to us.

12

written to them and I believe they had given a

13

response that I guess itls so far a waste.

14

looking at itr yeahr as far as their rationale in

15

their calculation of the amount that they remitted

16

to uS r because not only uS r itls I guess other

17

counties thatls affected.

18

of now pretty set as far as how much we getting.

19

And itls more as their revenues increase, our

20

revenuels going to increase.

And since then the Finance Director has

Still

But pretty much itls kind

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Right r right, "right.

Is there -- how can I

22

put it?

23

best to bring current various accounts.

24

anywhere in the report -- because I tried to look

25

for itr maybe lIm missing it -- on revenue or monies

lIm -- I know your Department has tried its
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1

due the County that hasnlt been collected?

Do we

2

have an area that you put potential revenue yet to

3

be collected and whether that be General Fund or

4

special funds?

5

look at that we could say, oh, interesting, less

6

than 1 percent of the revenue1s outstanding?

7

would make the opposite observation, say we need to

8

beef up collections, since we have a lot of money

9

that needs to be collected.

Is there some place that we could

Or we

Whether it be in real

10

property tax, taxes for fees for services, landfill,

11

grease traps, refuse collection, is there anything

12

that --

13

MR. YOSHIMI:

Well, there is the landfill, I guess the

14

perpetual problem of the -- collecting from some of

15

the bigger companies, which is being actively

16

pursued by the Director and I guess the Treasury

17

Division, that have historically been playing games

18

and hasnlt been paying.

19

service company tax, there1s some areas where the

20

smaller companies like some of the smaller utilities

21

that should be

22

paying us, but they haven1t been paying us too, but

23

we1re talking about maybe at the most 20, 30,000.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

In the area of the public

or I don1t know they should be

If you1re not ready to answer, then, you

know, I can understand, because I haven1t asked you
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to prepare, but do you have a general estimate of

2

outstanding revenues owed the County, million

3

dollars, $10 million, $100,OOO?

4

because we know on the landfill side we have some

5

big, big accounts outstanding, so about a million,

6

you think?

7

MR. YOSHIMI:

8

there.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Got to be more,

About a million and a half I think, about

Okay.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, before you move on.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
And I apologize if I didn't hear -- I

13

didn't hear a response to your question about having

14

some place in here notating those outstanding

15

figures.

16

that's what I heard you ask.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is that what you were asking?

I thought

Yeah, I was wondering if there was some

18

place in the report that I was not -- that I

19

couldn't pick up that maybe Mr. Yoshimi had a place

20

for us, an area that there is this monies due but

21

has not been collected yet.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

As far as being reflected in the

23

numbers that are provided for us, and I didn't get

24

the answer.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I didn't hear the answer.

My understanding is it is not in the report
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at this time, Mr. Yoshimi?

2

MR. YOSHIMI:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's not in this quarterly report, no.
And maybe this Committee needs to have an

4

item that we can discuss those uncollected revenues.

5

I just wondered if it was part of the reporting, and

6

that's why I brought it up, Members, for us to see

7

if there's ways maybe we can motivate that

8

collection.

9

the Administration, I guess working with Mr. Yoshimi

A couple years ago you will recall that

10

and his Department, made great efforts to recover

11

and collect -- let me put it this way, delinquent

12

real property taxes, and they did a very good job

13

and we were able to collect money from some

14

landowners.

15

ways to at least get the principal back.

16

better than getting zero because the bickering is on

17

the penalty or the interest, but, again, we need

18

to -- we'll talk about it at the more appropriate

19

time, Members.

20

Maybe we need to review it and find
That's

Any other questions for Mr. Yoshimi regarding

21

quarterly reports?

Wouldn't be fair for him to

22

answer for the Public Works Department on their

23

report on the landfill diversion program, so

24

anything else for Mr. Yoshimi?

25

controls to the departments regarding expenditures

Is there any

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

18

BF 6/15/04

1

for the last quarter?

2

normally you starve for three quarters and then you

3

blow the whole kit and caboodle in the last quarter

4

so that -- because you believe Council will punish

5

you if you don't spend all your money.

6

MR. YOSHIMI:

You know, in the past

All I can say to that is the Administration

7

has been -- through their department head meetings

8

been apprised of the Bond Counsel's -- or the rating

9

agencies' recommendation that we beef up fund

10

balance, so the departments have been told to kind

11

of hold down the spending so we can kind of achieve

12

a respectable fund balance.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Without -- and again, I know the Director's

14

not here, but within the level of authorization, you

15

can share with us this morning, in your professional

16

opinion, where are regarding unreserved fund

17

balances and the need to maintain a reasonable level

18

for bond agencies?

19

cannot answer it at this time, Mr. Yoshimi, that's

20

fine.

21

MR. YOSHIMI:

I mean, if you're not -- if you

Your guess would be as good as mine because

22

the bottom line is how much is left at the end of

23

the year and how much is left unencumbered.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MR. YOSHIMI:

Right.
Because they can go and encumber a whole
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1

bunch of contracts and staff.I

2

CHAIR HOKAMAi:

3

MR. YOSHIMI:

4

point.

5

Right.

Understood.

At the last date, so we cannot tell at this

CHAIR HOKAMAi:

I understand.

Understand.

Any other

6

questibns for Mr. Yoshimi or the Chair will be

7

willing to leave Item 4.

8

Mr. Mo!ina?

I

9

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Mateo?

Mr. Nishiki?

VICE-CHAIR NI SHIKI:

No.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Pontanilla?

11

COUNCILMEMBEf PONTANILLA:

12

CHAIR HOKAMAI:

13

COUNCILMEMBEf TAVARES:

No.

Ms. Tavares?

a~ea

I have another question.

On the

14

same

where the budget details are, for example,

15

on pagl 5, page 5 is a continuation of where page 4

16

starts the Office of the Mayor, and I guess these

17

are th

grant programs.

18

use

agricultural processing plant, which is

19

04-064

about a little more than halfway down.

20

Well, actually, if you look in the right-hand

21

column

If we go down to -- let's

it's the second 100 percent.

22

So as I'm looking at this, it says the

23

percen

24

and that one happens to read 100 percent is

25

available.

l

of the budget available in that last column,

And if you go up to -- or backwards
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1

toward the amended annual budget it shows the

2

100,000.

3

and the current encumbrance, but those two

4

next two columns have nothing to do with the

5

appropriation in this fiscal year?

6

balance available is showing 100,000.

7

we read this part of the report?

8
9

10

MR. YOSHIMI:

And then it has the year-to-date expended

Is that how

represents the 100 percent of the original -- this
year's budget amount.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

MR. YOSHIMI:

Right.

The expenditure and the encumbrance to date

represents pretty much the prior year income.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MR. YOSHIMI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

Because the

The amount available is that 100,000, which

11

13

those

The prior year, okay.

Correct.
Okay.

So there's been nothing

expended this year.

18

MR. YOSHIMI:

From the 100,000.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MR. YOSHIMI:

From the 100,000, that's correct?

Correct, and it's not encumbered at this

21

point, no.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, Mr. Chair, I don't know how

23

we want to handle this part of it, but we're in the

24

third quarter and there's a whole bunch of grants

25

that have not been expended yet in this area.
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1
2

3

MR. YOSHIMI:

With respect to that project in particular r

I believe that project is out to bid at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah r I think we need a status

4

report for each of these r because then I notice too

5

that the -- the MEO business developmentr the

6

Microenterprise r the 125 r OOO r 100 percent of it is

7

available now.

8

available at March 31st.

9

they set up their grants r because I had thought that

I mean it's still available r or was
I'm just wondering how

10

they gave -- there were quarterly draws and things

11

like that.

12

your Committee r Chairman r they're talking about how

13

they need this program r how they've been using the

14

money wisely and all of this r well r you know r I

15

question that.

Because when they come to testify before

And since the Economic Development program

16
17

falls under my Committee r I don't know r would it be

18

appropriate for me to just send myself a letter to

19

maybe ask the Department to come and explain the

20

status of where these grants are?

21

moot point because we're almost at June 30th r SOr

22

you know r maybe we should just forget it and wait

23

for the 4th quarter report.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's almost a

If you want to bring it before a Committee

to at least get a status comment r I am more than
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1

happy to write as the Chair of this Committee to you

2

as the Chair of your Economic Development Committee

3

and have you bring it up, not that I wouldn't want

4

to, but I've pretty much laid out this Committee's

5

work load till end of the term.

6

through this Friday's Council meeting's referrals,

7

we're going to have a busy summer, Members, so I

8

would recommend that --

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

And as you will see

Chair, you know, in light

10

of what you're saying, and it just dawned on me that

11

we're near the end of the fourth quarter, I could

12

just have a conversation with Lynn Araki-Regan and

13

ask her about the status of these for, you know,

14

this year and just ask her what her plan is for

15

implementation of the '05 Budget that starts in

16

July, and then with start the monitoring or we can

17

look at it in next fiscal year's cycle.

18

wouldn't be until after the end of the first

19

quarter.

20

year -- I mean this year.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So it

That would be, what, September next

I know, because normally it's a departure

22

from how grants from the Department of Housing and

23

Human Concerns -- usually up front you see that big

24

expenditure and the percentages drop dramatically

25

because of the amount of grant outlays they put
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1

forward.

And that's why for that Department, if you

2

go strictly by percentages, it doesn't seem to work,

3

but they're consistent in how they disburse their

4

funds, so that's understood, which is interestingly

5

slightly different in this area of grant program.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

request

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
Just on this point, I would

you know, respectfully request if somehow

10

we can get some written questions and a written

11

response specifically to their policy of how monies

12

are being appropriated, and specifically in the

13

fourth quarter, when you have monies sitting there

14

for three quarters and then the money's not expended

15

till the fourth quarter or disbursed in the fourth

16

quarter, you know.

17

explanation as to why that -- why it's, you know,

18

being done that way.

19

practice?

20

get some parameters set.

21

all of us if we had something in writing and then

22

responses in writing so we all can be on the same

23

page.

24
25

And maybe if we can get an

Is it consistent with past

Is it a different approach?

But at least

But it would help I think

And again, no disrespect for the request
about Member Tavares asking, you know, to go discuss
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1

it with Ms. Regan t Araki-Regan t but it may help all

2

of us have a better understanding of why that is

3

and so in the future we won't have the question

4

because it's already been responded tOt it's a

5

matter of record and we have it on file.

6

can -- you know

7

writing and get some responses

8

would help all of us a lot better t as well as the

9

public so they can be aware of the questions and the

10

t

t

So if I

somehow if we can get something in

answers that are forthcoming.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

that really I think

t

Thank

YOU t

Chair.

Any objections t Ms. Tavares?
NOt not at all.

Mr. Pontanilla

t

Yeah

you had a comment?
t

just clarification t

I

15

don't know if I heard right this morning but in

16

regards to this type of reportt can we access or

17

have a report like this two weeks after the close of

18

month?

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The quarterly report?

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Not a quarterly report but it's

21

like an ongoing

22

is that come next year's budget

23

know

24

up to January going into the new budget cycle.

25

Something like this

t

t

the monthly.

What I'm looking at
t

if we could

t

you

have before us the most current report maybe

t

this is good information.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I will answer your question in this manner,

2

Mr. Pontanilla.

3

Mr. Regan and Mr. Yoshimi and see what we can work

4

out to provide information, updated information to

5

the Committee.

6

assume we have certain financial fire walls that we

7

respect the ability of the Administration internal

8

controls, but we'll see what we can do to

9
10

Staff and I will sit down with

At this point we're not -- I would

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

-- take care of that request.

As well as,

11

Staff, are you clear on comments as relates to the

12

request, I guess it's a combined thing from Mr. Kane

13

and Ms. Tavares, what we're going to be forwarding?

14

MS. KOLLER:

Yes, Mr. Chair, I think we'll forward the

15

request to the Economic Development Coordinator to

16

provide us the status of how the grants are expended

17

and then specifically on the ones that Councilmember

18

Tavares has requested.

19

fourth quarter report, the members will have the

20

response prior to that.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And then when you get the

Is that okay, Members?
Yeah, and the clarification is

23

just on the ones that have 100 percent.

24

there's five of them.

25

report on everyone.

So we don't need a status
Thank you.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, anything else, Members, Item 4?

If

2

not, we thank Mr. Yoshimi for his presence and his

3

assistance to the Committee this morning.

4

Members, we shall move on.

5

Thank you very much, Mr. Yoshimi.

6

Okay, Members, we shall move on.

7

And before

we go to Item 42, at least --

8

MS. KOLLER:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

Okay,

MS. KOLLER:

11

matter?

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Chair.
Yes, Tamara.
Just for clarification, are we deferring this

Oh, I'm sorry, thank you for that.

13

Members, unless there's a request, I prefer to file

14

all of the quarterly reports and just await the

15

transmittal of the final quarter, unless there's

16

reasons why you may want to retain certain

17

communications in the Committee.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

No objections.
No objections.

Any objections?
No objections.

Okay.

I have -- I need a motion to file

all communications associated with Item 4.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So moved.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Second.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Moved by Mr. Nishiki, seconded by Mr. Kane.

2

Any discussion?

3

"aye."

Seeing none.

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

VOTE: AYES:

9

10

say

Councilmembers Carroll, Kane, Mateo,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair
Nishiki, and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Johnson.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

11

ACTION:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

t

Opposed say "no."

7
8

All in favor

Recommending FILING of communications.

Motion is carried.

Thank you very much,

Members.

14

Okay, so we are aware that the Department

15

gets not only quarterly but monthly updates of their

16

expenses and where they are within their total

17

annual appropriation.

18

ITEM NO. 42:

19
20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

CONTRACT NO. G1763 FOR GRANT AGREEMENT OF
COUNTY FUNDS (MAUl ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY, INC.)
(Contract No. G1763)

Let us move now to Item 42.

Item 42 is a

21

contract, Number G1763, specifically between the

22

County of Maui and Maui Economic Opportunity.

23

this was for approximately -- if you look at the

24

Budget Ordinance, Members, under Item 15, Department

25

of Transportation, there are two lines.
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1

the letter D, we have language that says grants and

2

disbursements for MEO bus replacement, $322,651,

3

then under 15-H, grants and disbursements for MEO

4

bus replacement Highway Funds $350,120.

5

Now, at the last Council meeting I believe we

6

had a request to bring forward this contract to just

7

review I believe since the contract itself is

8

written, besides bus replacements, I would say other

9

related appurtenances, and of course the budget

10

language is very narrow and specific, and so I

11

believe we had a request to get some comments.
So at this time we have Mr. King from

12
13

Purchasing, Mr. Medeiros from Department of

14

Transportation, and we have Mr. Pontanilla, who had

15

requested some comments on this contract.

16

before we open up, we'll allow Administration to

17

share any comments they may have with the Committee

18

at this time.

Okay,

Mr. King, Mr. Medeiros.

19

MR. MEDEIROS:

I have no comments.

20

MR. KING:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

I have no comments.
Okay, Mr. Pontanilla, any questions?
Thank you, Chair.

The reason

23

why I had pulled this contract is in regards to the

24

'04 Budget Ordinance, Number 3129, and looking

25

specifically at 15-D and 15-H.

According to the
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1

contract agreement that was signed -- well,

2

according to what's written in the Budget Ordinance,

3

specifically it says for bus replacements.

4

you look at the contract, I see that part of the bus

5

replacement dollars are -- were used to purchase

6

transportation software, hardware, and related

7

informational technology equipment.

8

here, shouldn't we have a budget amendment to

9

reflect the change on either line 15-D or H?

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

or Mr. Moto to have a comment?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

In this case

You want a comment from me, Mr. Pontanilla,

12

14

And when

Mr. Moto.

Mr. Moto, are you prepared to give us some

comment on Mr. Pontanilla's question, please?
MR. MOTO:

Yeah, Mr. Chairman, no, not -- because I need
what happened here

16

to get a sense of what would

17

and what the contract was about and why it was

18

written the way it was, what this -- I have no

19

knowledge of what this computer hardware, software

20

program is and what relationship it has, if any, to

21

the bus replacement program.

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah --

Maybe Mr. King or Mr. Medeiros can -- I

24

think part of the question is of course, Mr. Moto,

25

computer hardware and software is not a bus, so of
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1

course there's a concern there.

2

maybe Mr. King, since he's our contract officer, to

3

share any information you have, including the

4

ability of the use of Federal funds and whether

5

their parameters are very narrow or may encompass

6

what the contract has detailed.

7

MR. KING:

I'm personally unfamiliar.

But I would ask

I know I'm here

8

representing -- Chair and Members, by the way, I'm

9

personally unaware of this contract because it's a

10

grant.

I know I'm here on behalf of the Finance

11

Department, but I was not briefed or prepared on

12

on this, and I actually haven't seen this before.

13

There's a

14

contracts clerk signs this thing, but I haven't

15

actually seen this until yesterday.

16

defer to Mr. Medeiros.

17

of the people that signed the grant.

the cover letter on here has my -- my

So I would

He might know more, or any

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Medeiros, any comments, please?

19

MR. MEDEIROS:

The software was included in the grant at

20

the request of MEO.

They had expressed a real need

21

to upgrade their software and approached the Budget

22

Director with that request, and so we were -- at the

23

direction of the Budget Director we included that in

24

the grant.

25

that there was -- you know, that they had an

And MEO was willing, because they felt
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1

expressed need for this/ that they were willing to

2

even give up a bus in order to get this software for

3

their -- for their service.

4
5

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

All right.

Part of this comes with

any Federal funds/ Mr. Medeiros/ or matching funds?
MR. MEDEIROS:

There are federal funds that are

7

available -- that are to become available, and it

8

was the Department's hope that we could utilize this

9

County funding as a match for that Federal funding.

10
11

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is it still intended to be used as

matching?
MR. MEDEIROS:

Yes, hopefully when we can get the Federal

13

money to become available, and that's the reason

14

that we extended the contract for another year.

15

is hoped that that money will be available September

16

of this year.

17

actually available in the previous Federal fiscal

18

year, and, you know, we've been trying to pull those

19

funds down since.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Just a history, this money was

Does the Federal parameters allow use of

21

their bus replacement funds for software and

22

hardware upgrades?

23

MR. MEDEIROS:

It

This is

this is 5309 money that is

24

for -- it can be used for hardware, bus equipment,

25

bus stops, and those sort of issues/ so, yes, it can
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2
3

4

be.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Just for -- to help us, can you

explain what is 5309 money, please.
MR. MEDEIROS:

lIm sorry.

lIm sorry, Chair.

That's

5

Federal -- that's a Federal stream of money under

6

the Federal Transportation Administration that

7

allows for capital improvement, and this is the

8

money -- just to kind of bring you -- bring you up

9

to speed, this is the money that the previous

10

Administration had asked Senator Inouye to assist

11

with.

12

about in the past and all that Senator Inouye got

13

for the County of Maui to assist (tape change) .

14

And so this is that money that we talked

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Moto, do you have any comment at this

15

time?

16

in the budget year and our understanding, so if we

17

can make improvements on next budget or even on this

18

budget, weld appreciate your comments.

19

MR. MOTO:

And, again, we are well aware of where we are

Yes, Mr. Chairman, let me step back and say

20

that it would -- it helps to, of course, when

21

interpreting a budget provision to have knowledge of

22

the intent and purposes behind the appropriation.

23

canlt say that I have that personal knowledge with

24

regard to Items 15-D and H.

25

I was not there at those meetings and did not read

I

However, based -- since
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1

the Committee report on those line items! if there

2

was a discussion in the Committee report on these

3

particular items! all I can go by is what is written

4

here in the Budget Ordinance itself.

5

fairly specific! MEO bus replacement! funds to be

6

used out of the Highway Funds and General Fund.

It seems to be

I got a brief sense of what this computer and

7
8

software program is and a limited understanding of

9

how this contract came out to be.

I'd have to be

10

frank and say that I suppose if I had been involved

11

in advising parties at the time I probably would

12

have told them that it seems to me that the budget

13

ordinance is fairly specific.

14

money on something other than bus replacements! they

15

ought to seriously consider a budget amendment.

16

That's advice I would have given.

If they want to spend

I suppose if it -- to the extent whether one

17
18

could show that the computer hardware and software

19

is part of the bus replacement or is necessary or

20

linked to the bus replacement or somehow will make

21

that bus replacement more feasible or practical!

22

then one could understand that there's a time it

23

could fall under the general description that's

24

provided for in the Budget Ordinance.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any further comments! Mr. Moto?
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1

MR. MOTO:

No .

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla?
Chair, in respect to

4

Mr. Medeiros' comments to 5309, it seems like part

5

of the dollars could be utilized for technology

6

equipment, if I'm hearing right, but going into the

7

future, as indicated, I know it's towards the tail

8

end of the '04 Fiscal Budget, that in the future

9

that should something like this happens, then I

10

would advise the departments to come up with a

11

budget amendment to reflect the change.

12
13

CHAIR HOKAMA:
Chair.

14

MR. MOTO:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. MOTO:

Okay, your comment is well taken by the
Other comments?

Mr. Chair.
Mr. Moto.

Yes, thank you, Mr. Chairman.

If I may make

17

one more comment or observation, which is that I can

18

understand the situation and reasoning of people who

19

were involved at the time, or I think I can in my

20

mind try to reconstruct.

21

lot on what

22

upon what does -- what would the Federal rules or

23

Federal provisions allow them to use this money for,

24

and it may very well be that those -- since I assume

25

these are originally

They probably focused a

-- I guess they were focused primarily

my understanding -- that
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1

these monies that are identified in the Department

2

of Transportation program are monies that originate

3

from the Federal government.

4

understanding.

5

there are rules and provisions that govern how that

6

money can be used.

7

I don't know, I haven't read those regulations, I'm

8

not familiar with them, but I will assume that they

9

in fact do allow expenditure for things like

If

th~t

That's my

is true, then undoubtedly

And it may very well be -- since

10

computer hardware and software, and that is

11

undoubtedly one factor that was considered by the

12

grant administrators.

13

The point in advising the Committee Chair,

14

what I was focusing on was the budget provision

15

that's in the County ordinance, and the fact of the

16

matter remains that it's an additional level of

17

regulation/ if you will.

18

just -- one cannot just look at what the Federal

19

rules allow.

20

County ordinance provides and then work with the two

21

of them.

22

In other words/ one cannot

One has to also look at what the

In this particular easel the Budget Ordinance

23

was written in a way that -- whether it was

24

intentional or not, I'm not sure, was written in a

25

way that narrowed the scope or appeared to narrow
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1

the scope of the appropriation to bus replacement.

2

I don't know if people were aware at the time

3

that -- you know, that Federal monies also allow for

4

other kinds of expenditures, but for budget drafting

5

purposes, the appropriation was written in a more

6

narrow fashion.
So this -- what this means is that it's

7

8

important for anyone working with these kinds of

9

grant monies to consider not only the -- the rules

10

that may be enforced by the Federal government on

11

its grant monies, but also the way in which budget

12

provisions are written/ County budget provisions.

13
14
15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So in this case what is your

recommendation?
MR. MOTO:

Well, I guess the first step would be to find

16

out the status of the grant agreement and to what

17

extent the monies have been expended.

18

have been encumbered.

19

measure would be to disencumber the grant agreement

20

to the extent that it relates to the computer

21

hardware and software/ or at least to suspend

22

expenditure of them.

23

been released, if a check has already been cut, then

24

it's kind of too late.

25

you'll have to ask MEO what they did with the money.

You know/ one remedial

If the monies have already

It's gone off the door and

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

The monies

524-2090

37

BF 6/15/04

If it

1

I assume it may have already been spent.

2

hasn't already been expended, then there may be an

3

opportunity for the Administration to

4

the matter by suspending that portion and getting a

5

budget amendment.

6

practical matter is this fiscal year is about to

7

end, so there's no real opportunity left to do that.

However, you know, it is -- the

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Okay, thank you.

10

comments?

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

to address

Mr. Molina, questions or

Yeah, thank you, Chairman.

I guess

12

for Mr. Medeiros, if -- again, tying in -- I'm just

13

trying to tie in the computer software purchase to

14

the bus replacement.

15

how the computer software equipment would I guess

16

tie in?

17

supposed to be spent, I guess just as it's written

18

here, primarily towards the replacement of buses, so

19

how does some of that -- I don't know if you have

20

the detailed information on the software, how does

21

that I guess tie in with enhancing I guess the bus

22

service program or -- I would only guess it's

23

supposed to be used to enhance the buses itself

24

or -- can you give comment on that at this time?

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Can you give us specifics on

Because looking at how the funds are

Mr. Medeiros, if you would, please.
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MR. MEDEIROS:

Yes t Council Chair.

I -- there is a

2

representative here from MEO.

3

procured the software and t you know t did the studYt

4

I think that the question probably is best directed

5

at them.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

So since they

Chairman.

I'm sorry.

Mr. Molina.

Can I make -- yeah t I guess

Mr. Medeiros stated there's a representative from

10

MEO that could give a more detailed response to the

11

question.

12

from the MEO representative?

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If there's no objections t could I hear

OkaYt

I will put forth the request of this

14

Committee to the gentleman t and it is up to the

15

gentleman to agree or not agree.

16

Rodriguez t if you wish t you can come forward and

17

provide some comment to questions by the Committee.

18

If you would please state your name for the record

19

and the organization that you do represent.

20

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

SOt Mr. Blackburn

Thank you t Mr. Chairman.

Tom

21

Blackburn Rodriguez with Maui Economic Opportunity.

22

And first of all let me apologize to the Committee

23

because some of the folks who have extremely

24

detailed knowledge and have negotiated the contract

25

are at a conference for the Community Transportation
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Association along with our Financial Director, but

2

in anticipation that we might be asked some of those

3

questions which are very relevant,

4

point out that this computer software is basically

5

transportation manager software.

6

The computers that were purchased along with that --

7

I don't have exact number, it was a small amount --

8

are basically those computers that are Pentium, able

9

to take the Pentium chip and able to operate at a

I would like to

It is menu driven.

10

much higher rate than the computers we had, which I

11

believe were purchased when Mr. Tavares was Mayor

12

and so they had to be upgraded for that reason in

13

order to run this software.

14

The -- it develops certain kinds of reports

15

which allow us to be more efficient and effective in

16

our bus transportation system, including trip

17

reservation, scheduling and dispatching, trip

18

booking, trip records, trip mileage.

19

to track our vehicle miles, our passenger miles, our

20

revenue miles, non-revenue miles.

21

track all billings.

22

different custom-defined categories.

23

various vehicle utilization reports, including down

24

time, vehicle expenses and maintenance, also

25

automatic reminders on maintenance so we're able to

It allows us

It will also

We can track trips under
We receive
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2

extend the life of our vehicles.
It records all accidents r traffic violations r
It also tracks

3

as I mentioned r vehicle down time.

4

driver training records and reminders for drivers

5

who have indicated need for increased training to be

6

more effective drivers.

7

tracking r and it allows us to generate customized

8

reports as well for funding sources r including our

9

core source r of courser which is the community

10
11

It tracks drivers trip

services block grant.
So it's a very comprehensive system that

12

comes with training r maintenance r and by working

13

with the Administration r it was my understanding

14

part of the thing driving trying to make the

15

purchase at the time it was done is because of

16

incentives and other negotiated benefits.

17

able to save $10 r 500 at a minimum in terms of

18

purchasing this system which we had negotiated with

19

the vendor for approximatelYr I believer about eight

20

months before we actually made the purchase.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

We were

Thank your Mr. Blackburn Rodriguez.

22

I guess that helps me -- you know r for mer clear up

23

in my mind the connection as to how this system I

24

guess provides more comprehensive reports to augment

25

your bus replacement.
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1

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

That is correct, sir.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

Mr. Mateo.
Chairman, thank you.

Good morning.

Good morning.

I guess just to follow up with what

7

you're saying and the question that Mr. Molina

8

asked, then, then when you take a look at the

9

initial ordinance that clearly and specifically

10

specifies bus replacement, the addition of the

11

software, you're connecting that as part of that

12

replacement to track the vehicle's usage, its

13

maintenance, et cetera, et cetera, so one

14

complements the other, therefore, both are connected

15

insofar as the utilization of these specific funds?

16

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

That is correct, with the 5309

17

funds, and one -- my understanding, one of the

18

reasons why our Transportation Director made the

19

decision that if we were able to operate more

20

efficiently, that the one bus reduction would in

21

fact be more than compensated for by utilizing the

22

software.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And the software that was purchased,

24

would that not be part of an administrative

25

responsibility versus anything else?
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1

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

2

I apologize.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

I'm not clear on that question.

If -- if Administration's

4

responsibility in the maintenance of the buses,

5

would that not be a separate category all its own

6

without being connected to a bus replacement fund?

7

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

I'm

if what you mean is

8

maintenance in terms of taking care of the buses,

9

that is incorporated in other funding that we're

10

receiving, I think some County funding.

11

mean is the purchase of hardware and software in

12

order to take account for that and to plan for that,

13

that to my understanding is incorporated under the

14

5309 funds.

15
16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

Okay, thank you.

If what you

Thank you.

Mr. Kane?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Good

morning, Mr. Blackburn Rodriguez.

20

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Good morning.

You mentioned about negotiations

22

being approximately eight months with the vendor.

23

Would you be able to cite the time frame

24

specifically or -- and generally what the time frame

25

was as far as month and year?
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MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

I could look into that.

I

2

became aware of the negotiations early on, and my

3

estimated time was about eight months before the

4

purchase was actually made, but I can go back and

5

get that information from you when our

6

Transportation Director and also our Finance

7

Director are back on Maui.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

More specifically what 11m looking

9

for is at what point did these negotiations start

10

for this equipment relative to the discussions we

11

had at last year l s budget for the request of this

12

dollar amount into this grant and disbursement item?

13

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

Again, I do not have that

14

specific information, but I will look into it.

15

know that it was identified some time ago that our

16

computer systems were breaking down and we were

17

unable to get them repaired, so there may have been

18

discussions initially about how this could in fact

19

be taken care of, but I will find out those

20

specifics for you.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

I do

My next question revolves

22

around during our budget discussions last year for

23

the 104 Budget, can you recall if MEO represented in

24

any of their public comments to this body the need

25

for this particular upgrade with transportation
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software and hard way -- hardware and tied it into

2

the discussion for the requesting of these funds for

3

bus replacement?

4

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

I do not know if that discussion

5

was -- took placer because I may not have attended

6

those hearings or been aware of all of the testimony

7

presented.

8

and I don't know exact time framer in terms of the

9

Federal money not coming inr but I would again have

10
11
12

I do know that there were discussions r

to find that out for you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

You folks keep files of your written

testimony to this bodYr that's correct?

13

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

That is correct.

OkaYr so maybe you would be able to

15

go back and -- back into the I guess April

16

March r April time frame of 2004 -- excuse mer 2003

17

to see if in fact you folks did represent publicly

18

that you folks were intending on utilizing funds r

19

whether it was through Federal funds or through this

20

County grant and disbursement monies for this

21

transportation software and hardware.

22

able to provide that?

23

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

Okay.

or

Would you be

I hope so.
Yeahr I would appreciate that.

And, Mr. Chair, I guess my questions are done for
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1

Mr. Blackburn Rodriguez, but I do still have

2

questions for

3

Counsel specific to this item.

4
5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

for Administration and Corp.

If you will allow me to conclude with

Mr. --

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I yield.

- - Rodrigue z and
Thank you.

-- I'll be happy to return to you.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Carroll, any questions for

12

Mr. Blackburn Rodriguez?

13

questions?

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Tavares, any

No.

Mr. Nishiki?
No.

Any other member has a question for

18

Mr. Blackburn Rodriguez this morning?

19

none.

Thank you very much --

20

MR. BLACKBURN RODRIGUEZ:

21

CHAI R HOKAMA:

22

23

Okay, seeing

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

for allowing your comments.

Okay,

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

First I want

24

to thank Councilmember Pontanilla for flagging this

25

particular contract.

I think it's important for us,
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Mr. Chair r to figure out how we canr if we don't

2

already have a mechanism r figure out a mechanism

3

where we can flag out -- and it's difficult for

4

Council r because Council is -- does not have the

5

authority to sign on to grant agreements for County

6

funds.

7

Counselr a grantee r and the Administration.

8
9

So this is strictly a -- between Corp.

But because this question has come up about
the -- you know r the separation of powers and moving

10

funds around outside of perhaps what we perceive as

11

outside of the scope of what this money was meant

12

forr you know r whether it's -- and I'm just asking

13

this r whether it would be -- like Corp. Counsel in

14

this caser Ms. Cindy Young signed off on this

15

particular item.

16

responsible to identify whether or not this is

17

outside of the scope of in this case Ordinance

18

No. 3129 r Item No. 15-D and/or Hr and making sure

19

that what we're signing off as to form and legality

20

is within the scope of the ordinance?

21

that be something that Corp. Counsel would be

22

responsible to make sure that those things are

23

consistent?

24

without signing off r because it seems like if they

25

identify that is not to legal form r that

So to Mr. Motor would Ms. Young be

And would

And if not then recommending to -- and
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2

Administration come forward with a budget amendment.
And I don't know if that's in place or if

3

that's something that needs to be put into place so

4

that we can avoid -- which I think the information

5

that was provided from Mr. Blackburn Rodriguez was

6

very good information, but it seems like that

7

information needs to come at the time we have a

8

budget amendment before us so that this body can

9

understand whether it came before us during last

10

year's budget session and it was reflected in their

11

comments and we just didn't adjust our language in

12

the ordinance, which is now strictly listed as bus

13

replacement, or it wasn't reflected, it was

14

something that was done after the fact, and it may

15

be perceived as outside of the scope of what the

16

ordinance provides.

17
.18

Therefore, if Corp. Counsel and the
Administration be signing off on something that

19

needs a budget amendment, we need to get some sort

20

of flag so it comes and gets the appropriate, you

21

know, public -- public forum so the public

22

understands and we as the elected guys representing

23

the public have an opportunity to make sure that,

24

yes, this is something that's appropriate.

25

Now, obviously, in my mind, it's appropriate.
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It sounds like this is something thatls necessary.

2

But too late.

3

my roundabout, long, long-winded question to Corp.

4

Counsel I guess on how we can -- how we can address

5

that.

6

responsibility, is this something that you folks are

7

tasked with to help identify and provide to the

8

Administration their opportunity to take care of the

9

amendment?

10

MR. MOTO:

How can we correct that?

And thatls

So to Mr. Moto, Corp. Counsells

Yes, Mr. Chairman, the question posed actually

11

raises a number of different matters, and in general

12

the whole subject brings up in some ways the issue

13

of how -- how much scrutiny are the County lawyers

14

supposed to bring to bear or should bring to bear

15

upon work being done and grants and contracts being

16

worked on and administered by other departments?

17

Because, again, just as background, you know,

18

Corporation Counsel is not the Budget Office.

19

not the Finance Department.

20

or administer grants.

Itls

We donlt run programs

Primary response -- this

21
22

is

23

differ, but lIve always taken the position that

24

primary responsibility for the Administration of a

25

department and its appropriations is the

and this is my opinion.

Other people may
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responsibility of that department head.

2

is -- and -- and budget matters and budget oversight

3

are primarily the responsibility of the Budget

4

Director.

5

realistic to expect that Corporation Counsel can be

6

expected to substitute for that kind of oversight in

7

leadership.

8

And it

And it's not -- it's not practical or

Now, should Corporation Counsel -- now, yes,

9

Corporation Counsel is responsible for reviewing the

10

form and legality of contracts and grant agreements.

11

Our office does draft them upon request.

12

responsible for reviewing them and to an extent be

13

identifying problems and legal issues and trying to

14

bring them to the attention of our clients, and if

15

necessary trying to resolve them in the best way

16

that we can and suggest solutions or corrections.

17

We are

Different -- different attorneys at different

18

times can -- depending upon the circumstances, can

19

devote various amounts of energy to checking up on

20

things when they're working on specific assignments.

21

You know, did Cindy Young in this particular case

22

when she got this assignment take the time to go

23

look at -- you know, grab the Budget Ordinance, look

24

at the line items, try to identify those line items,

25

and then make a comparison, I'm not -- I'm not sure.
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And even if she did, there might have been some

2

debate as to how to properly interpret the Budget

3

Ordinance, because some people will -- you know,

4

might have -- you know, could take the position

5

that, oh, well, it's all -- it's all consistent with

6

the budget as written and other people might have

7

taken an opposite position.

8

9

But as for corrective measures, what -- as
far as our office is concerned, one thing -- I mean

10

I'm just thinking off the top of my head.

11

we could do is we could start requiring departments

12

who are submitting to our office a request to work

13

on a grant contract or a grant agreement to have

14

them submit and identify to us the specific

15

appropriations in the Budget Ordinance that they're

16

using or operating under.

17

historically they have not done that.

18

One thing

Right now they

In other words, when the paperwork comes by

19

to process these kinds of things, they'll submit --

20

they're required to submit a legal work request form

21

that generally describes the nature of the job

22

assignment.

23

have -- it will show the various routing to various

24

people, but it does not necessarily attach as an

25

exhibit or cite the specific appropriations that

They'll cite the index code.
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they're going to encumber in order to do the grant

2

agreement or contracct.

3

will add now additional

4

more bureaucracy, but that may be necessary.

We may begin doing that.

It

more paperwork, you know,

5

I -- I cannot speak for the Budget Director

6

or the Office of the Mayor as to the type or level

7

of scrutiny they impose or what their suggestions

8

are.

9

example, I'm sure I'm going to have to bring to my

You'll have to ask them.

But based upon this

10

attention -- to the attention of all deputies the --

11

what happened in this particular case and to remind

12

their clients of the importance of reviewing and

13

resolving any issues that may be associated with

14

budget provisions.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

18

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Carroll, any questions?

Mr. Carroll?

Ms. Tavares?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, I think what you're saying,

19

Mr. Moto, about having another paper to designate or

20

to point out what the appropriation is and all of

21

that, traditionally that has been the responsibility

22

of the Budget Director.

23

MR. MOTO:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

Yes.
Because the Budget Director signs

off on this -- on these contracts, or signed off on
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this one for sure.

2

MR. MOTO:

Yes.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And so when I see the signature

4

from the Budget Director, the assumption is that it

5

has been checked against the Budget Ordinance

6

especially, because he's the person who's supposed

7

to be responsible for the implementation -- overall

8

implementation.

9

department level and again on the Corp. Counsel

And if we put steps on it at the

10

level, to me we're creating a lot of work, or you

11

folks will be creating a lot of work for yourselves

12

when it should be maybe just pointed out that that

13

is the Budget Director's responsibility to check

14

that these things are coded -- not coded properly

15

but reflected in the budget properly.

16

the Finance Department has a certain responsibility

17

in these.

18

MR . MOTO:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I know that

Ye s .
And they, you know, assign the

20

codes and follow up with the expenditure of the

21

funds and things like that.

22

MR. MOTO:

That is correct.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Everyone has a part to play, and

24

that's a reason we have an organization like this,

25

but if each person is going to -- and yes, it does
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1

start with the department who initiates it! that

2

they are referring back to the budget in the first

3

place to make everybody else's job easier so it's

4

easy to be with the -- sorry -- it's easier for the

5

originator of the request to have checked it.

6

think in this particular case! if we had just added

7

one more word to the budget! maybe it was bus

8

replacement program.

9
10
11

MR . MOTO:

I

Ye s .

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It might have solved some of this

problem.

12

MR. MOTO:

Correct.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

At the same time! I think in the

14

discussions I remember -- I'm sorry -- I don't

15

remember back then! but if this discussion was

16

purely on just bus replacement! the actual vehicle,

17

then this is a deviation from the plan.

18

MR. MOTO:

I would agree with that.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Unless they have on board

20

computers! then I see it as part of the bus

21

replacement plan, or if it were the communication

22

system between the bus drivers, then I could see

23

that more easily related than a hardware/software

24

program that's controlling other things besides just

25

where the buses are at a particular point and how
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many passengers they have.
So I think it's just a little

2
3

misunderstanding of what should be included in the

4

budget, and we need to be aware of it and the people

5

who are making the request need to be aware if it's

6

more than just the bus replacement itself, the

7

physical buses, in this case that, you know,

8

don't think we're ogres over here and we can

9

understand that in order for a system like this to

I -- I

10

work, you need all of the supporting resources.

And

11

the computer systems are very important to the

12

supporting resources, and I don't think there would

13

have been any problem at all to include that in the

14

budget line.

15

ourselves because we think, oh, you know, Council's

16

never going to approve this or now we have to go

17

back to the Council.

18

that.

But, you know, let's not limit

You know how we hate to do

19

But it's, you know, to me a way that we can

20

work the budget, because the time we make it, it's

21

a -- it's sort of a guide, even though it's law,

22

it's a guiding principles of budgeting.

23

there -- times change and things happen, we need to

24

a just it, so bring it back for us to adjust or word

25

it in such a way that there is some flexibility to
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1

include some of those support resources depending on

2

the case.

3

hate to see Mr. Moto now -- maybe it's good that

4

you'll meet with your deputies and talk about this,

5

but that's one more step they're going to have to go

6

through to verify these contracts against an

7

appropriation.

8

should be with the Budget Director and with Corp.

9

Counsel and Finance.

But that would be -- you know, I would

I think maybe the meeting perhaps

I mean, everybody's got to get

10

together and talk about what their roles are in this

11

process and make it clearer of who's going to do

12

what

13

MR. MOTO:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

We will do that.
-- and we can avoid some of

these --

16

MR. MOTO:

Mr. Chairman, we will do that.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla, anything?
Thank you, Chair.

Like my

20

colleague Charmaine had mentioned, we need to look

21

at the process and make sure that the process isn't

22

broken.

23

It's not only to point out this particular case, but

24

in all cases where contracts are written, that the

25

process is followed by every department that is

Every department has a responsibility.
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1

responsible for that contract to ensure that what's

2

written in the Budget Ordinance reflects the

3

contract itself, the contract agreement itself.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Nishiki?

Sorry I took a time out to go check

6

on something else, but I'm not going to be as nice

7

as my fellow Council members, because they are nice

8

people.

9

what Dain said about what that money was and what

I'm not a nice person.

I was listening to

10

the public testimony is, and it always irks me

11

because I know how MEO has such a fantastic group of

12

people that they can bring into these chambers at

13

the time of the budget hearings and lobby like hell.

14

And I don't know if that's even legal what they do

15

when they contract these seniors to come in here and

16

bus them allover here.

17

But when I talk about bus replacement and

18

when it's in here, I think all of us accept and

19

don't make excuses for people, that that's what it

20

is, it's to replace buses, period.

21

said add program in there t oh t then maybe you can

22

stretch your imagination and then add hardware.

23

Charmaine said we're not ogres t and when you try to

24

pull a fast one like this and you get caught, for

25

met I don't say there's consequences.

Yeah, Charmaine
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1

you're not doing your job/ Department of

2

Transportation.

3

And I don't know/ .Don/ if it's because you're

4

friends of MEO/ that whatever they can write in here

5

in this contract and then Kyle signs and Keith signs

6

and Dani signs and Cindy Young signs and then the

7

Mayor signs.
Mr. Chairman/ I'm glad this has come before

8
9

And that's been always my concern.

us.

Because if you allow this kind of things to

10

occur with a program that says bus replacement

11

and/ you know/ that always hurts me when we're

12

discussing bus transportation/ because they got a

13

whole bunch of seniors here and they go/ hey/ you

14

don't want us to run with unsafe buses/ do you?

15

I look at all of your faces here/ Council Members/

16

and shit/ it's a tough one.

17

like this happening

18

I wonder/ oh/ what/ MEO/ you mean you sacrificed

19

this hardware because now we've got maybe three or

20

four buses that you didn't purchase/ and this is the

21

way you come forward with -- and I don't know how

22

many times under bus transportation they've done

23

other things except by buses/ Mr. Chairman.

But when you see shit

excuse my language -- and now

And maybe that's a question we need to ask

24
25

And

MEO.

Have you done this with all that money -- the
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1

money that we've given you?

Because I think if that

2

is what not only this time but another time has

3

occurred, then they're not being upfront, because I

4

think all of us expect them to use that money

5

specifically to buy buses so that -- you know, I

6

remember asking Charmaine, hey, Charmaine, you think

7

that with all the buses that they have -- that MEO

8

has, you think that they're really doing the

9

maintenance and everything?

And Charmaine told me,

10

wow, you know, Wayne, I checked this process that

11

they're doing and, you know, I think it's even

12

better than the County's.

13

telling me that.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I remember Charmaine

Wait a minute.

You know, and so I'm listening to

16

Charmaine thinking, oh, okay, fine, but then

17

Charmaine's kind of a nice person and she doesn't

18

know how to be like me, abrupt and curt and to the

19

point.

20

But I think that you bring seniors here representing

21

that.

You bus them here.

22

this.

And perhaps you now want this and didn't buy

23

the buses and now we may have buses that didn't run.

24

But as Dain said, had they come up front and said

25

you know what, we're going to use this for computer

I don't care whether they like me or not.

Seniors are expecting
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also, then it's another story.
Yeah, Brian, I don't expect Cindy to cover

2
3

this, but you know when this whole agreement was

4

written in here, she signed off and she saw 95,000

5

was used for whatever, for this computer software,

6

but I go back down to, Doni you and Dani and the

7

Mayor, you guys have got to do your job.

8

people -- taxpayers should be glad that we've got

9

people like the Council to check on you, because you

10

And

guys can't stretch stuff like this all the time.
I don't think, Mr. Chairman, that if any nine

11

12

of us were to say did you think that software was

13

going to be bought, I don't think any nine of you

14

under oath would go, yeah, I think that that is what

15

was represented, because it was not represented.

16

Because I think if it was, despite that I'm hard of

17

hearing, I would have said something about it.

18

I'm not, you know

19

anybody.

20

because of when somebody comes here and represents

21

that they're going to use taxpayers' money for

22

certain purpose and then misrepresents it by doing

23

this

24
25

l

I

And

trying to make myself look like

That's not my purpose here.

But it is

then I'm pissed, 11m concerned.
Because if we let them do it one time, I

wonder if they're doing it again, you know, and that
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1

would concern me, especially with MEO.

With the

2

kind of monies that this big empire is getting, you

3

start to wonder whether, Mr. Chairman, this is where

4

another audit should occur, you know.

5

scary to talk about this organization because, you

6

know, for whatever reason they carry seniors, they

7

carry our underprivileged, but they cannot wave

8

their signs and think that because they carry this

9

banner, that they can do anything that they want and

And it's

10

abuse that privilege that has been given to them to

11

represent this group of people in our community.

12

And so I thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.

It's

13

made me now aware of the fact that things like this

14

can occur, and I don't think that we should let this

15

Administration get away with this, or whomever else

16

was responsible for this, that you need a budget

17

amendment so that you can't stretch what to me is

18

bus replacement, that's what the money is for, and

19

go buy hardware.

20

when we give, Mr. Chairman, too much stretching.

21

don't know what the better word is to -- to describe

22

the use of funds that have been specifically for bus

23

replacement, and I don't think that this Council

24

should allow this process to continue.

25

my two cents.

That is really stretching.
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Don, don't do it again, if you had a chance

1

and I don't know who

2

to review this.

I just

3

finally -- just because of how this budget was

4

framed, thinks that that's what we meant it to be,

5

Mr. Chairman.

6

it's something that you people need to look at.

7

if this Department of Transportation is being this

8

irresponsible with the little that they have to do,

9

I'm really concerned about just public

So without prosecuting, I think that
And

10

transportation and how this program is running with

11

government money.
I mean, it took me to read the front page of

12

13

the Sunday newspaper to go, you know, this was

14

something that you were cast as in this Department

15

to carry this little baby that was in its infantile

16

stage and you got two years now, but it seems like

17

this baby is being dropped and it's being bruised

18

and abused.

19

about this Department.

20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And I now have more question marks

Thank you.

Mr. Molina?

Other questions by the members?

Mr. Mateo?

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

Thank you.

No.

Mr. Kane?
Not a question, but I'd like to at

some point, Mr. Chairman, make a final comment.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

Mr. Carroll?

Ms. Tavares?

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?

It is the Chair's

5

intention to write a letter to Mr. Agsalog

6

requesting that the Budget Office better scrutinize

7

and review requests before granting considerations

8

of appropriations provided by Council.

9

a suggestion that -- may be the department

I think that

10

initiating department with representatives from

11

Corporation Counsel and Budget Office would be much

12

supported by your Chair, and I thank Mr. Pontanilla

13

for bringing this up.

14

we as the legislative branch has been always

15

consistent, that we expect the Administration to

16

enforce all laws and not be selective in what it

17

follows and doesn't follow regarding all laws of the

18

County.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And again, Members, I think

Chairman.

Yes, Mr. Nishiki.
You know, despite that I didn't

22

follow this wisdom very to the point in my life, you

23

know, the question always was with my parents if in

24

doubt, don't.

25

you don't have to answer it or not, Riki, is did

And I -- my question to you -- and
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1

Mr. Agsalog ever corne to you and ask you about -- or

2

anyone in Administration about spending the money

3

this way as for this budget appropriation?

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I can tell you that representatives of MEO

5

carne forward asking me what I thought about

6

procurement of related purchases, and again, I have

7

always been open to those considerations, provided

8

we do it the right way.

9

that prior to -- you know, if it needed to, it would

10

corne to us for some type of legislative revision, if

11

it needed to.

12

recollection, Mr. Nishiki.

13

to consider that request.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And again, I had assumed

And that is the best of my
At least MEO did ask me

Oh.

Not the Administration, but the grantee

16

themselves did inform me of their intentions.

17

Members, anything else?

18

that I am planning to forward a letter as your Chair

19

to Mr. Agsalog requesting him to the considerations

20

that I have stated.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay,

The Chair's already stated

Mr. Kane, you have comments?

Mr. Chair, I'll comment when you

22

if we entertain a motion for the disposition of this

23

item.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:
Members?

Okay, any further questions at this time,
If not, it is the Chair's recommendation
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1

that we file this item/ that the Committee report

2

reflect the thorough and detailed discussion before

3

this Committee this morning.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Do I have a motion?

So moved.
Second.

Moved by Mr. Nishiki/ seconded by

7

Mr. Pontanilla to file Contract D1763.

8

Mr. Nishiki/ any discussion?

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

CHAI R HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Discussions?

No.

Mr. Kane?
Thank you/ Chair/ very briefly.

I

12

just remind this body that this chamber is the only

13

place that the public has the opportunity to know

14

about and comment on the disposition of funds before

15

they are disbursed/ before they are disbursed.

16

that's why this place is so important/ and so I

17

just -- just a friendly reminder/ a respectful

18

reminder to all of us and to the Administration.

19

Because once it's done/ then the public can only

20

respond to react.

21

separation.

22

have.

23

Mr. Chair/ and somehow have that -- that point

24

reflected in the Committee report as well/ and I

25

would appreciate that.

And

So this is why they have that

And that's why we have the role that we

So I just wanted to make that point/

Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you very much.

discussion?

Seeing none.

3

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

VOTE: AYES:

8
9

All in favor, say "aye."

Opposed, "no."
Councilmembers Carroll, Kane, Mateo,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair
Nishiki, and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Johnson.

6
7

Any other

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

10

ACTION:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Recommending FILING of contract.

Motion is carried with no objections.

12

Testimony's closed for the 15th of June, 2004.

13

there are no objections, testimony is closed.

14

Members, we'll take a short recess and then

15

we'll return for Item 29, since we have

16

Mr. Coloma-Agaran waiting patiently.

17

in recess till 10:50 chamber clock time.

18

RECESS:

19

RECONVENE:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21
22

If

So we'll stand
(Gavel) .

10:40 a.m.
10:54 a.m.

(Gavel).

We shall reconvene the Committee

on Budget and Finance.
ITEM NO. 29:

23

CONTRACT NO. C2230 FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES
(SATO AND ASSOCIATES, INC.; KALANA 0 MAUl
BUILDING REPAIR OF PRECAST CONCRETE PANELS)
(Contract No. C2230)

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, we are on the third and final item
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for the day, Item 29, which is relating to the

2

Contract C2230 for professional services.

3

in regards to the Kalana 0 Maui building repair and

4

maintenance.

5

of Public Works with us.

8
9

So at this time we have the Director

So, Mr. Director, if you would please share

6
7

This is

us your comments.
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Also with me is

Cary Yamashita, who's the Acting Administrator for

10

the Engineering Division.

The contract that was

11

separated from the Finance Director's report is

12

actually design contract for the work on the precast

13

concrete that's happening right now.

14

construction contract is C2319 with Kawika's

15

Painting and Waterproofing, Inc., and that contract

16

was for $671,456.

The actual

What -- I can -- we can give you, depending

17
18

on what you'd like to talk about, progress on where

19

they are on the actual construction.

20

contract

21

been completed.

22

is construction management type of services that

23

they're providing as the -- as the construction

24

continues through the end of the year.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Now, the

the design work from Sato already has
What's remaining on that contract

Okay, thank you, Mr. Director.
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Mr. Yamashita, any comments you have at this

1

2

3

time?
MR. YAMASHITA:

The construction is scheduled to complete

4

by the end of November, and right now we're going

5

through the process of just chipping and removing

6

loose concrete and exposing the rebar that has been

7

corroded over the years.

8

remove the rusting and if it calls for it, removal

9

of the old bars and replacing with new rebar.

The next step would be to

And

10

the concrete patch will be set in place after the

11

bars have been welded onto the old bars.

12

we're looking at the ending of November.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Yeah,

Just so we understand, and -- and I

14

appreciate the Director being very specific about

15

what this contract is all about, but since you

16

mention they are providing construction management,

17

is that correct, Mr. Yamashita?

18

MR. YAMASHITA:

Correct, they're reviewing submittals for

19

materials and other -- you know, other

20

construction -- construction methods and

21

construction scheduling, and they're also doing spot

22

inspection work during the construction process.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you for that.

Therefore, the

24

Chair will allow questions regarding to the actual

25

activity that surrounds this building, since the
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1

contract with Sato & Associates provides some

2

oversight.

3

Mr. Nishiki for questions.

4

So at this time we'll start with

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Cary, you know, my concern is this,

5

there is so much noise going on that our employees

6

are not working.

7

can not have to work, you know, when they were

8

hitting certain floors, so we're losing employee

9

time, okay.

Some of them are -- been told they

If you take into consideration this

10

concern, that we're losing this money, so therefore

11

they're getting paid but, you know, they're

12

asking -- I don't know if they're even given comp

13

time.

Can this work be done at night?
Because we're wasting taxpayer's money

14
15

twofold.

Well, not wasting.

One fold we're wasting

16

is because our employees cannot work and, you know,

17

it's just -- you know, I don't think we can -- well,

18

I think Dain tried to tell them to stop during the

19

Council meeting, but they continue to go, so, if

20

there's no control from that point, it's a waste of

21

taxpayers' money for our employees to even work.

22

And you can constantly hear about what they talk

23

about, even on the smoke breaks and food breaks, the

24

noise.

25

we're losing a lot of money just through the people

So obviously you're not getting that, so
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1

that work in this office.

2

at night and on weekends?

3

MR. YAMASHITA:

Can you get them to work

We can look at -- request the contractor

4

to, you know, take a look at that and give us a

5

schedule and additional cost for the, you know,

6

night work.

7

them concerning that specific request, but I don't

8

know what came back from the contractor as far as

9

the response, but I can check with him.

And I think Pat has already contacted

I'm sure

10

he's been in contact with the contractor concerning

11

that issue.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And only because it's going to go on

13

for the next five months.

I could see if it was

14

just a short period, but this is going to be a long

15

period and I don't know how much of that is going to

16

be that constant noise, but I can tell you that some

17

of the noise that I hear -- and maybe I may be

18

sensitive, but I consider myself kind of

19

insensitive -- is it reminds me of a dentist

20

drilling and when you hit high pitches of those

21

sounds, it definitely can ring parts of your brain

22

to whereby you don't realize but, you know/ who

23

knows, what effect that has to a person, number one,

24

and the ability of him or her to even make mistakes.

25

Not discounting the fact that, you know, it just
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1

bothers people.

2

building, but I can hear on this side and it

3

irritates me.

4

irritable, you can imagine what it does to those

5

sensitive ones.

6
7

8
9

10
11

MR. YAMASHITA:

It could be on this side of the

So if it irritates me, not too

Yeah, and they're heading over in your

direction too.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, I mean, it's like a dentist

drill.
MR. YAMASHITA:

So it will be a lot worse, yeah.

Yeah,

we'll look at that issue.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Appreciate it.

Thank you.

14

Chairman.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina, Public Works

Thank you, Chairman.

My question

16

relates to the -- I guess the letter from the Sato &

17

Associates Incorporated dated July 11th, 2003.

18

mention in their letter a requirement of the

19

structural glazing gasket for the fixed glass

20

windows.

21

for soundness.

22

there been any -- I guess any gaskets that have been

23

I guess in question at this point as it relates to

24

the windows of the building?

25

MR. YAMASHITA:

They

I guess they're supposed to inspect that
Can you update us on that?

Have

Right now I don't think they've done any
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1

inspection of the gaskets, but, yeah, they'll be

2

doing it, yeah, probably after all the chipping is

3

done.

4

actual plastering or reconstruction of the paneling.

5
6

So all that work will be combined with the

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

That's still a work in

progress I guess at this point, yeah?

7

MR. YAMASHITA:

Yes.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

Chairman.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you,

Mr. Mateo.

Thank you.

So if the chipping is

12

just about done, is there an idea of like -- have we

13

experienced the highest level of noise?

14
15

MR. YAMASHITA:

No, there will be a few more months of

chipping.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

17

MR. YAMASHITA:

A few more months?

Yeah, they're about halfway done with the

18

chipping, so maybe two more months of that heavy

19

chipping, but they're going to be limited to, you

20

know, morning hours, but hopefully, yeah, if we can

21

look into night work, if it's possible.

22
23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Probably possible, but cost

increases would be definite, yeah?

24

MR. YAMASHITA:

Yes, definitely.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Like for nights and weekends.
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1

MR. YAMASHITA:

Uh-huh.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Kane?
Thank you, Chair.

The specific

5

scheduling for the chipping, when you say morning

6

hours, is there specific time frame that you folks

7

looking at or amount of hours per day that the

8

contractor is buzzing away?

9

MR. YAMASHITA:

No, not really.

All depends on how much

10

they have left in a section and -- because they need

11

to reset their scaffolding and all that, so it

12

depends.

13

like maybe from 8:00 to 11:00 or 9:00 to 11:00,

14

somewhere around there.

15

But I think on a full morning hours is

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Realizing that this building is

16

pretty much surrounded by residents, so that

17

nighttime request, you know, in my mind, may not be,

18

you know, the best option, although it's obviously

19

something we've got to look at, but because the

20

chipping is going to be specifically done for two or

21

maybe even three hours, maybe we can consider a

22

chipping time, you know, from 4:30 to 7:30 or

23

something like that where residents not going to be

24

impacted because they like sleep and at the same

25

time work, we can get work accomplished.
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So I don't know if we can just -- you know,

2

again, if you guys are limiting the chipping to

3

three hours, four hours max, then maybe we can find

4

some place later in the afternoon when I think

5

people are kind of wrapping up what we're doing here

6

and people are just getting home from work.

7

that window that maybe -- and even if we have to pay

8

a little bit more, I think we're still going to be

9

able to be productive and still not impact the

There's

10

community negatively because it's all residents

11

around us.

12

The other thing is, you know, I've asked our

13

Director of Council Services to make a request to

14

see -- and I haven't talked to the body about it,

15

Mr. Chairman, but at least trying to consider two

16

days in the month as long as this chipping goes on

17

that takes away -- that doesn't do the chipping

18

during the actual Council -- the official Council

19

meeting.

20

opportunity the public has for official actions of

21

the Council.

22

know, gets to see and in some way or another

23

participate, passively, actively.

24
25

Only because

and again, that's the

It's on TV, so the whole public, you

And so that's been, you know, something that
I've been inquiring about.

And I don't know if
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1

that's something that we would be able tOr you know r

2

formally in this fashion extend to you folks as a

3

respectful request to consider r because I realize

4

that we can't tell you guys what to do and we're in

5

the middle of a meeting and it's going crazy and

6

people are all kind of freaking out r especially when

7

I'm asking them to turn off their cell phones and

8

pagers to avoid any unnecessary interruptions and we

9

have this full buzz going on.
So anyway that's -- that's just coming from

10
11

me as one member, and I don't know how the other

12

members feel r but I think at least that r you know r

13

Mr. Chairman, as a consideration would be

14

appreciated tremendously.

15

Mr. Chair r we got to do what we got to do.

16

30-year-old building r you know r and I think our

17

intent is that we want this building to continue

18

functioning for a long period of time and so we just

19

got to do what we got to do.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

And other than that r
It's a

So thanks.

Mr. Carroll?
Thank your Chair.

Along that same

22

line I was thinking as Mr. Kane about the Friday

23

meetings, and what I was going to say is I would

24

hope at the very minimum if they could just do it in

25

the afternoon on Fridaysr because usually we finish
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1

up around lunchtime.

2

you know, that wouldn't too adversely affect their

3

schedule, whatever it is.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So if nothing else, at least,

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares.
Yeah, if you go to a full-on night

6

schedule, then all the call complaints just refer to

7

Mr. Nishiki.

8

ALL:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

(laughter) ...

But I think as far as -- you know,

10

I'm on the corner and it was pretty unbearable for

11

that week, but we just did comp time for our

12

employees and it worked out just fine, and, you

13

know, it's certain things you have to kind of live

14

with because we need to have that.

15

how many of you have waterfalls in your offices when

16

it rains, but I'm one of those that does, and so I'm

17

happy to put up with the noise if I know the

18

improvement is coming.

19

And I don't know

But I think if we all kind of give and take a

20

little bit, you know, maybe like they're suggesting

21

to go in the late afternoon to the early evening as

22

an option and the afternoons on the Friday Council

23

meeting days, I think that will probably go a long

24

way to help alleviate some of the distractions.

25

MR. YAMASHITA:

Yeah, and do have earplugs, you know, to
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help muffle -COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I know.

You guys passed out the

3

earplugs and I put them in but it didn't help

4

because my desk was vibrating.

5

mean, you know, we weren't really complaining about

6

it.

7

was -- like I said, my corner is probably one of the

8

worst ones, the Mayor's corner and mine, right

9

there, and they chipped away a whole bunch of stuff,

No, it was fine.

I

It's something that had to be done and it

10

but it was -- we just couldn't do it.

11

talk to my Staff in the office it was so loud.

12

we just did that.

13

I put them on comp time and that was not a problem.

14

We're back and it's okay.

15

Thanks.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

You know, I don't mind.

Mr. Pontanilla?
Two questions.

schedule your chipping?

19

or you go one section top to bottom.
MR. YAMASHITA:

So

We had our meetings elsewhere or

18

20

I couldn't

How do you

Is it like floor by floor

Yeah, it's called drop zone, and the

21

scaffolding is limited to a certain area, so they

22

just, you know, start from the top, work their way

23

down.

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

MR. YAMASHITA:

Okay.

Yeah, it's divided up into 16 sections,
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1

the building is, so, yeah, they're doing three

2

sections at a time.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

MR. YAMASHITA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

MR. YAMASHITA:

7

Yeah.
So how many we've done so far?

We've done much of this half, so I'd say

two-thirds, maybe, maybe a little less than a half.

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

MR. YAMASHITA:

10

Three at a time?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thanks.

Yeah, middle five, five zones.
So, Mr. Yamashita, after the chipping, just

11

so we can help prepare, what is the next step after

12

the chipping work is done?

13

MR. YAMASHITA:

They're going to go and remove all the

14

rebar that don't have the full thickness and they're

15

going to splice it with new rebar.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MR. YAMASHITA:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

MR. YAMASHITA:

Okay.

Is that a noisy activity?

No, it shouldn't.
And then after that we do the -There will be a plastering over it.

We're

20

trying to match the color and still retain the

21

strength without any cracking -- further cracking.

22
23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

And then once that plastering is

done, waterproofing, I guess?
MR. YAMASHITA:

Waterproofing.

We'll make sure that

existing cracks are filled so re -- the rebar in the
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1

interior of the panel don't get any moisture and

2

continue to swell and crack the concrete.

3
4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And then after that, is that

basically the completion of the project for that

5

MR. YAMASHITA:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

Right.

Yeah, plus the window, the window frames.
Right, right.

Okay.

So we're looking at

November, end of November of this calendar year?

8

MR. YAMASHITA:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's the schedule.
The schedule.

10

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Okay.

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Director, please.
I know that you're focused on this

13

particular project, but just have the members keep

14

in mind that there are two other projects that are

15

either beginning or about to begin as well involving

16

the building.

17

the bathrooms in the second and eighth floor, so

18

there will be work happening on those two floors.

19

The other work is for the roof, so there will be

20

work on the roof.

21

will probably affect the 9th floor more than -- more

22

than the rest of the building.

23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

One of course is the ADA projects for

Okay.

And I think if there is noise, it

Okay.

And any quick updates

regarding elevators, Mr. Director, or Mr. Yamashita?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN:

Actually, I don't, but I need to go
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1

back and check with Mr. Miyahira, who's got that

2

project.

3
4

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Well r thank you for that.

Yes r

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank your Chairman.

One question

6

for either Mr. Yamashita or Mr. Agaran, following up

7

on the request made to not have the chipping done on

8

the two -- I guess two days out of the month for the

9

Council meetings, would that

according to the

10

contract now, the contractor has until the end of

11

November to complete the work r and would by not

12

having them do the chipping work r say, starting I

13

guess next month two days out of the month, would

14

that have any impact on their deadline to -- meeting

15

their deadline r I should say?

16

MR. YAMASHITA:

No.

According to their construction

17

scheduler they're like a couple of months within

18

their allotted contract timer which was originally

19

170 working days, and they've given us a schedule of

20

about five months, but they have up to like eight

21

and a half months to complete.

22
23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Oh r okay.

So they're pretty much

well ahead of schedule?

24

MR. YAMASHITA:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, anyone else has questions or comments

2

regarding this item, Members?

3

from either the Director or Mr. Yamashita?

4

hearing none, the Chair recommends filing of

5

communication -- excuse me, of Contract C2230.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, anything else

So moved.
Second.
Second.

I have a motion from Mr. Kane, seconded by

10

Mr. Molina to file Contract C2230.

11

Mr. Kane.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

Chair.

14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any other discussion?

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

VOTE: AYES:

19

22

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

All in

Opposed say "no."
Councilmembers Carroll, Kane, Mateo,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair
Nishiki, and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Johnson.

MOTION CARRIED.

23

ACTION:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Seeing none.

favor, say "aye."
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

21

Discussion?

Thank you for bringing this forward,

16

20

Okay,

Recommending FILING of contract.

Motion is carried.

Any announcements?

1:30 we do have Mr. Nishiki conducting his
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Committee.

No further business.

2

adjourned.

(Gavel) .

3

ADJOURN:

This meeting is

11: 14 a.m.

4

5
6
7

8
9

10
11
12

13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
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